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CLARIFICATION NUMBER 1 
TO 

CONTRACT DOCUMENTS 
FOR 

THE HURON COUNTY 
SALT STORAGE BUILDING ADDITION ARPA 

 
 

ATTENTION BIDDERS: 
 
Several questions were asked by plan holders.  Responses are provided herein for clarification purposes: 
 
Q&A: 
 
Question 1:  Would one vertical joint be acceptable in the wall portion of the project? 
Answer 1:  No.  Per Sheet F1.1 “NOTE:  G.C. SHALL POUR WALLS IN ONE CONTINUOUS 
OPERATION.  NO CONSTRUCTION JOINTS PERMITTED.” 
 
 
Question 2:  Will the existing salt storage be empty during our construction? 
Answer 2:  The existing salt storage holding area adjacent to the proposed addition will not be emptied of 
its contents.   
 
Question 3:  Is the existing roof to be removed and replaced with new? 
Answer 3:  No.  The existing salt storage building’s roof shall only have the overhang removed and 
flashed into the proposed wall.  Portion of Detail from Sheet A2.1.  See full plan set for full detail. 
 

 
 
 



Question 4:  Are we able to drill into the existing concrete wall for our 1-sided form & patch our tie 
holes when the forms are stripped? 
Answer 4:  The existing concrete walls can have expansion anchors installed for connection of tie rods.  
Full penetration of the wall width is not permitted.  Upon stripping of the forms, any exposed anchor 
holes shall be filled with non-shrink grout per notes on Sheet F1.1. 
 
Question 5:  For the Girtz and roofing materials are their acceptable alternates for this material? 
Answer 5:  Acceptable alternates are considered Galvanized metal roofing systems that meet the 
minimum gage and standards of roof components as shown in the plans.  In addition, roof loads and wind 
loads as outlined on Sheet T1.1 shall be met. 
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